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Public Comment 

1.  Public comment Rosemary Watson - Waterloo Park proposed 

land exchange 4  
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Subject: 

Attachments: 

From: Doug Kidd 

FW: Public comment re agenda item 15, "Part Waterloo Park - Proposal to exchange 
land "- upcoming Strategy & Finance Committee meeting 
RoxburghTilburyfoodmap.pdf 

Sent: Monday, 20 March 2023 3:00 PM 
To: Vaughan Dennison <vaughan.dennison@pncc.govt.nz>; Karen Naylor <Karen.Naylor@pncc.govt.nz>; Mayor 
<Mayor.Mayor@pncc.govt.nz>; Mark Arnott <mark.arnott@pncc.govt.nz>; Brent Barrett 
<Brent.Barrett@pncc.govt.nz>; Lew Findlay <lew.findlay@pncc.govt.nz>; Pat Handcock 
<pat. ha ndcock@pncc.govt.nz>; Leonie Ha pet a <Leonie. Ha peta@pncc.govt.nz>; Lorna Johnson 
<Lorna.Johnson@pncc.govt.nz>; Orphee Mickalad <orphee.mickalad@pncc.govt.nz>; William Wood 
<william.wood@pncc.govt.nz>; Kaydee Zabelin <kaydee.zabelin@pncc.govt.nz> 
Cc: Hannah White <hannah.white@pncc.govt.nz> 
Subject: Public comment re agenda item 15, "Part Waterloo Park- Proposal to exchange land"- upcoming Strategy 
& Finance Committee meeting 

To: PNCC Strategy & Finance Committee Chair and Members 

From: Rosemary Watson, 

Re: PNCC Strategy & Finance Committee Meeting, 22 March 2023, Item 15

Report: Part Waterloo Park - Proposal to exchange land 

Greetings to all. 

I'm writing this to you as an individual, but much written here also represents the current general 

viewpoint of my neighbours from Tilbury Avenue. 

Direct residential neighbours of the proposed reserve land exchange area recognise the need for new 

housing in the city, and support in principle the rezoning of industrial land in the Roxburgh Crescent area 

for development of suitable residential housing. 

They also support Option 2 of the current report: "Decline the proposed reserve exchange". 

They value 'their' green-space reserve strip and don't want to lose it, for a variety of reasons: some chose 

specifically to live in their current homes because of the non-built environment behind their sections. 

Most of those neighbours would experience loss of amenity of some sort if the reserve strip were to be 

taken away; some of that would be human experience and some would likely be in decreased property 

values. 

Personally, as a keen gardener with most of my section area being behind my property, I would be 

devastated to have buildings up to 11 m high as close as 1 m from my north-facing boundary, with 

resultant loss of sunlight, excess shading and loss of privacy through overlooking my own green living 

space. 

Retaining the reserve strip could actually also enhance the value of sections at the southern end of the 

Roxburgh Crescent development, compared to them having direct residential properties on their back 

fence. 

Addressing points in the tabled report re the current buffer strip reserve: 

3.3 Trees 
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